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MINUTES 
 

SHREWSBURY BOROUGH COUNCIL 
 
SPECIAL YEAR-END MEETING                 DECEMBER 26, 2013 
 
PRESENT:  Mayor Peter W. Schnabel, Richard R. Buchanan, Carl W. Munch, 
  Michael W. Ridgely, and Eric W. Stoley 
   
OTHERS 
PRESENT:  
 
The special year-end meeting of the Borough Council convened at 7:02 p.m. in the 
Borough Municipal Building, 35 West Railroad Avenue, with President Ridgely 
presiding. 
 
YEAR-END BUSINESS 
 
2014 Budget 
 
R. Buchanan moved to adopt the 2014 budget as presented. 
E. Stoley seconded.  The motion carried with all in favor. 
 
Ordinance #2013-5 Establishing Rate of Tax on Real Estate at 1.7 mills for the 
Year 2014 
 
R. Buchanan moved to adopt ordinance #2013-5. 
C. Munch seconded. Roll call vote:  Buchanan  yes, in favor 
      Munch  yes, in favor 
      Stoley   yes, in favor 
      Ridgely  yes, in favor 
 
Ordinance #2013-6 Re-enacts and Continues the Realty Transfer Tax and Earned 
Income Tax for the Year 2014 
 
C. Munch moved to adopt ordinance #2013-6. 
R. Buchanan seconded. Roll call vote: Buchanan  yes, in favor 
      Munch  yes, in favor 
      Stoley   yes, in favor 
      Ridgely  yes, in favor 
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Resolution #2013-7 Establishing and Rate of Refuse Charge for 2014 
 
R. Buchanan moved to adopt resolution #2013-7 setting the refuse rate at $226.00 
for 2014. 
E. Stoley seconded.  The motion carried with all in favor. 
 
OTHER BUSINESS 
 
Vehicles Parked Along the Street During Plowing 
 
There are still vehicles parked along the street during the last two snows.  It was 
the consensus of Council that the autodialer be used as a reminder that vehicles 
need to be removed from the street when a snow emergency is declared and that 
the police will be issuing a warning for the first violation and then a citation for the 
second violation.  This item was in the newsletter that went out in late November.  
Council would like the autodialer used each time a snow emergency is declared. 
 
Liquid Fuels Funding 
 
E. Stoley read in a recent transportation newsletter that under the new highway bill 
liquid fuels funds will be disappearing in five years but failed to mention what will  
happen in the meantime.  A letter will be sent to Rep. Miller to ask for more 
information. 
 
ADJOURNMENT 
 
E. Stoley moved to adjourn the meeting at 7:30 p.m. 
C. Munch seconded.  The motion carried with all in favor. 
 
       Submitted by, 
       Cindy L. Bosley, Secretary 


